Columbia County Community Healthcare Consortium, Inc.
Minutes of the Governance Committee meeting of September 20, 2017

Attending:  Robin Andrews (Chair), Jeff Rovitz, Scott Thomas, John Thompson, Laurie Scott, and Claire Parde
Discussion Summary:
Update on the membership status of Bob Gibson (DSS)
Robin advised the group that she and Claire conducted a new board member orientation with Bob Gibson on the previous day.  Bob will be nominated for election at the Board meeting of October 4th. Robin noted how much she liked the orientation packet that had been prepared, so Claire will make this available on the board portal.  She will also create a simple flow chart that outlines the orientation process, including those steps taken and materials used prior to nomination, when a candidate is being vetted, and those used after a nomination has been made. 

Identify mentors for Onat and Bob
The group briefly reviewed the functions of a board mentor, which include introducing a new member to other members, sitting with them at board meetings and “decoding” acronyms and offering explanation as needed, proactively checking in with the new member throughout the first year, and generally serving as a resource.  Scott Thomas graciously agreed to serve as a board mentor to new member, Onat Sanchez-Schwartz.  Robin will ask Linda Tripp if she would be willing to serve as a mentor for Bob Gibson, once elected. 

Discuss next year’s election of officers
The term of all four Officers of the Board will expire in April 2018.  The group reviewed the previous year’s process for identifying candidates for officers of the board, and formulated a plan for next year’s election of officers.  This shall include sending a letter to the Secretary and Treasurer asking if they would be willing to continue serving in their respective roles, neither of which are term limited (the roles of President and Vice President ARE currently limited to two consecutive two-year terms, which both Beth and Theresa will have fulfilled, so they are not able to continue).  Thereafter, the Entire Board will be advised at the board meeting in December that a letter, authored by President Beth Schuster, will be forthcoming to solicit “declarations of interest” from members for officer roles.  Members will be asked to express an interest by or before January 10, 2018, when the Governance Committee next meets. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]It was also decided that a portion of the agenda of the December board meeting shall be devoted to explaining each of the Officer roles, including what they do and do not entail.  

Preview New Mission Statement and implications for board composition 
Robin advised the group that the Executive Committee had reviewed the mission statement at its August meeting and will be proposing a new version to the Entire Board when it meets on October 4th.  That proposal will be, “To advance the health and well-being of individuals and their communities.”  If accepted, this may have implications for board composition that the Governance Committee will need to consider. 

Other
Board meetings
Robin reminded the group that part of its charge is to consider how meetings are run.  She noted that the Executive Committee had suggested the board meeting agendas include a “Mission moment” in which members are invited to elaborate on their relationship to the organization (e.g. purpose in participating, chief interests and concerns, etc.).  The group also discussed the Strategic Gossip portion of the agenda in some detail, and specifically how we might encourage more board ownership of the discussion.  It was decided that we could identify a subject area (e.g. workforce, managed care) in advance of the meeting, and then stimulate conversation by asking a few questions:
· What are people doing in this area already?  What are the challenges? What are the opportunities?
· How should we be thinking about this as a community/network?
· Are there any implications for the Consortium itself?
Bridges Out of Poverty 
Robin attended this training on behalf of the Healthcare Consortium and will report on it at the Board meeting of October 4th. 

Next meeting:  Wednesday, January 10, 2018 at 1:00 p.m.
Notes prepared and respectfully submitted by Claire Parde, July 11, 2017
